第 / 頁,共 5 頁

考試科目	共同科E	3:英:	文	所別	各所		考試時間	2 月 28	3 日(六)	第二節
本試題分字彙	、克漏气	字、閱	讀、及化	<b>作文四大</b>	題,前三大題為	單選題,	每題2分,	請務必	将正確答	案之對應字
母 (A、B、C	、D),依	<b> </b>	劃記在名	<b>答案卡上</b>	,否則不予計分	。 第四大	題為作文	總分30	)分,請	在答案纸上
作答,否則不	予計分	0					•			
			<u>本</u>	科目之	之選擇題請在名	答案卡上	作答			•
I. Vocabulary (	30%)									
1. At the end	of her li	fe, Ms	. Smith h	ad treme	endous in	her being	and stability	in her s	pirit, calm	and happy.
(A) visibi	lity	(B)	serenity	(C	) probability	(D) dex	terity			
2. This scient	ific disco	very_	m	any neu	rologists to wond	ler what w	vould happe	n to peo	ple who h	ad strokes
affecting t	he right	side o	f their br	ains.						
(A) ident	ified	<b>(</b> B)	embarke	ed (C	) resumed	(D) proi	moted			
3. Everyone t	urned to	look	at John <b>v</b>	vhen he	walked into the r	estaurant	wearing an	ou	tfit full of	various
colors and	decorat	ions.								
(A) outlan	dish	(B) in:	sinuating	g (C	) unresponsive	(D) entre	preneurial			
4. The implica	ations of	havin	g truly in	itelligent	computers are c	uite astou	unding: just	imagine	them buil	ding
communiti	es on th	e Moo	n and	solv	ing global disput	es on our	own planet.	1		
(A) consci	ously	(B) e	ffortless	ly (C)	gratefully	(D) inter	mediately	/		
5. The import	ance of	prever	nting chil	ld abuse	cannot be	because c	hild abuse o	an cause	physical	handicaps
and severe										
(A) over-e	mphasiz	ed (B)	over-gen	erated	(C) over-flowed.	(D) over-	responded			
6. Collections	manage	ement	is an are	a of spec	cialization within	the muse	<mark>um profess</mark> i	on that _	a w	ide range of
activities, i	ncluding	conse	rvation,	registrat	ion, collecting ar	d acquirir	ng materials	•		
(A) encom	passes	<b>(</b> B) i	nvestiga	tes (C	) reformulates	(D) differ	entiates			
7. Language_		_ refer	s to the	ability to	know the sound	patterns,	the word a	nd sente	nce struct	ures, and
the meanin	gs of a la	anguag	ge.							
(A) perfori	mance	(B)	proficien	cy (C	) competence	(D) const	ituency			
8. Idiomatic e	xpressic	ns suc	h as <i>blo</i> i	w up, let	off steam, and b	urst a bloc	od vessel sho	ow how _		of anger is
often base	d on our	embo	died exp	eriences	<b>.</b> .					
(A) abstract	ion (B	) conce	eptualiza	tion (C	) segmentation	(D) orien	itation			
9. With this fa	aith in ra	icial ju	stice, we	'll be abl	e to transform th	is	discor	d of our	nation inte	o a
beautiful sy	mphony	of bro	therhoo	d.						
(A) jangling	(B	) dolce	e (C)	congruo	us (D) pres	umptive				
10. Paris, ren	owned a	s a		_ of art a	nd culture, is ho	me to the	Centre Geo	rges Pom	pidou.	
(A) vale	(B) ha	ven	(C) b	urrow	(D) burial					
			· .							

第2頁,共5 頁

考試科目	共同科目:英文	所別	各所		考試時間	2月28日(	(六) 第二節		
11. Wong Kar-	wai's The Grand Master	r is one of	the best cri	tically	movies	of 2013.			
(A) eviden	t (B) sensational	(C) a	cclaimed	(D) cognize	d				
12. In autumn	, oak and maple and bir	ch	a blaz	e of color that	flamed and	flickered acr	oss a backdrop		
of pines.									
(A) made							_		
l	er 2013, Oxford Diction				eir internati	onal word of	the year 2013.		
(A) selfoto	• • •	•			_				
14. The govern	nment's wrong policies	of nuclea	r power wou	ıld wreak	on I	ts nation and	lead to massive		
(A) havoc	(B) insecurity	(C) resc	ue (D)	construction					
15. Leonardo	da Vinci was a man of p	owerful i	ntellect, driv	en by an	curi	osity and hau	nted by a vision		
of artistic									
(A) insatia	ble (B) unfavorabl	e (C	() impalpable	e (D) unre	eliable				
_									
II. Cloze Test	(20%)				1	1			
Passage 1		a de la constante de la consta	h haa waayilta	d from rospore	b on momo	ouic tha distin	estica baturaan		
1	st fundamental classific								
	ory and semantic or cat 16) a view of the					7			
1	on is that memory cons			/					
l ·	n individual's collection								
1 -	gnize the almost innum								
l i	these memories are re								
	mantic memory is (19)_								
does not reme	mber the particular circ	cumstanc	es in which	this word was	first encoun	tered or prev	iously used,		
(20)	one recalls the mean	ing of the	word. In or	der to read a n	ewspaper, o	r to carry on	a conversation,		
one must be a	ble to summon up man	y semant	ic or catego	rical memories	at an extre	mely high spe	ed. This kind of		
performance i	performance is possible only because semantic or categorical memories are organized into a system that permits								
efficient retrieval.									
16. (A) such	` ,	•	so as to	(D) as long as					
17. (A) lying	(B) being lied	•	laying	(D) being laid					
18. (A) In sh		•	)Therefore	(D) However					
19. (A) simil	• •		c) related to	(D) made from	1.				
20. (A) and I	now (B) but rather	. (1	C) and then	(D) but why					

### 104 國立政治大學 學年度碩士班招生考試試題

第一頁,共5

I i		I I		i	,	
考試科目	同科目:英文	所別	各所	考試時間	2 月 28 日(六) 第二節	
Passage 2						
Happiness	does not appear to	be associa	ated with age, gende	er, race, or geograp	hical location. (21),	it is
related to self-sa	tisfaction. Research	ers have fo	ound that happy pec	ple tend to be en	ergetic, decisive, flexible,	
\$					ng to help those in need.	
1					are optimistic, and enjoy s	ocia
					cial activities. An importar	
(23) affe	cting happiness is th	ne tenden	cy to compare one's	situation with tha	t of other people. If you fe	el
that you are strug	ggling to (24)	while e	veryone around you	appears to be livir	ng in comfort and security,	, yoι
will feel less joy a	nd more stress. Ind	eed, surve	eys have shown that	perceived wealth	matters more than absolu	te
wealth. As David	G. Myers, a leader o	of the field	of happiness resear	ch, points out, "at	tual income doesn't much	1 ,
influence happine	ess; how satisfied w	e are with	our income does. If	we're content wit	h our income, (25)	
how much it is, w	e're likely to say we	re happy.	." To put it another v	vay, "satisfaction is	n't so much getting what	you
want as wanting w	what you have"	_//				
21. (A)Consequer	ntly (B) Instead	(	C) Nevertheless	(D) Likewise		
22. (A) Afterward	s (B) Similarl	y (	C) Otherwise	(D) Furthermore		
23. (A) format	(B) factor		C) fortune	(D) faction		
24. (A)make ends	meet (B) cut both	ways (	C) bite your tongue	(D) hold a grudg	e	
25. (A) by means	of (B) regardle	ess of (	C) in terms of	(D) on behalf of		
IV. Reading Comp	rehension (20%)				•	
Passage 1						

English Ivy betrays its poor reputation as a nuisance by its unparalleled ability to provide shade. By seamlessly covering the exterior of a building, it works as a natural insulator, blocking the sun and decreasing air conditioning costs. This means big savings for both building tenants and homeowners alike. And it can happen quickly, too. Under the proper conditions, established English Ivy can grow to cover an area of roughly 500 square feet per year. Given that most homes have a roof measuring roughly 2000 square feet, ivy-friendly homeowners can rest assured that their roofs will be completely covered in about four years. When considering growth rates of newly planted ivy, just remember the old adage: First year, it sleeps. Second year, it creeps. Third year, it leaps! For English Ivy, this is especially true. Now, detractors may take this opportunity to remind readers about how invasive English Ivy can be. For what ivy enthusiast hasn't been cautioned about its ability to burrow holes, fracture windows, and even deteriorate brick? But be warned. Oftentimes, this suggestion is taken to the comical extreme. Naysayers take a strange pleasure in spinning yarns about a particularly malevolent strand of ivy-—one that slips in through the cracks on a hot summer night, silently strangling homeowners in their sleep. Admittedly, this can be a funny story to tell. But are we to believe such a tale? The intelligent gardener will quickly dismiss such rubbish for what it is.

第4頁,共5 頁

				T		T			
考試科目	共同科	目:英文	所別	各所	考試時間	2	月 28	日(六)	第二節
26. The pr	mary purpo	se of the pas	ssage is to _	• : ·					
(A) hig	hlight the re	asons why E	nglish Ivy's	fast growth rate is benef	icial				
				nt for homeowners					
				ish Ivy to insulate their h	nomes			,	
		utation of Er							
27. Which	of the follo	wing is the b	est definitio	n for " <b>betrays</b> "?					
l	es away								
(B) cor	tradicts								•
(C) rev	eals				•				
(D) hig	hlights								
28. Which	of the follo	wing is the b	est antonym	for "malevolent"?					
(A) wa									
(B) ser	sitive								
(C) vir	uous								
(D) inj	ured					1			
29. This p	assage woul	d most likely	be found _			1			
(A) in	a scholarly j	ournal about	t botany						
(B) in	a magazine	article about	gardening			/			
(C) in	a letter from	one garden	er to anothe	er					
(D) on	a blog iden	tifying differe	ent types of	plants					
30. The a	ıthor's tone	can best be	described a	5					
(A) pa	ssionate								
(B) de	fensive	1							
(C) are	gumentative	:							
(D) pe	rsuasive								
	•				•				

## Passage 2

Influential Norwegian painter Edvard Munch is best known for his dark, emotional images. Born in 1863, Much was raised by his father alone as his mother died young. A severe man, Munch's father instilled in his son a strong fear of going to hell. This fear stayed with the artist throughout his life. Munch used thick brushes and deep colors to depict his state of mind. His work was so dark that some even question whether Munch suffered from serious mental illness. His most famous painting, *The Scream* (1893), portrays a lone figure on a bridge, crying out in anguish. Much of Munch's life was covered by a **gloomy** shadow of sickness and misery due to his unhappy childhood. It was in this state of anxiety and repression that he was inspired to paint *The Scream*. In his discussion of this image, he recalled the "blood-red" sunset he saw as he was out walking and the fear he felt running through his body. These strong emotions certainly come through and impose a similar feeling on the viewer. This painting

第5頁,共5 頁

考試科目	共同科目:英文	所別	各所	考試時間	2月28日(六)	第二節
has become a	cultural icon that many	non-exp	erts are familiar with. It ha	s been stole	en twice, most rece	ntly, in
1			ombined, the two paintings			
little over two	years to the date of the	eir theft,	police recovered both piec	es. The pain	tings only had min	or damage.
In comparison,	the thieves responsibl	e receive	d four-and eight-year sent	ences <b>behin</b>	d bars.	
31. According t	o the article, what was	a major	impact on Munch's work?			
(A) His earl	y failure in the art worl	d.				,
(B) His fath	er's suppressing educa	tion.				
(C) His fear	of going to hell with hi	is father.				
(D) The trea	atment he received for	his ment	tal illness.			
32. What does	"gloomy" mean?					
(A) dismal	(B) disappointing	(C)	delightful (D) grump	у		
33. Which of th	ne flowing is NOT true a	about <i>The</i>	e Scream?			
(A) It is a va	aluable painting.					
(B) The thic	eves are still at large.					
(C) It's inte	rnationally renowned.					
(D) It's influ	enced by the artist's ir	ner fear.	H = J			
34. What does	"behind bars" refer to	?			/	
(A) behind	the scene (B) behind	windows	s (C) in a pub (D) in jail			
35. Munch's ea	rly life was filled with _	1				
(A) mother	ly love					
(B) his pass	ion for God					
(C) fear and	d sadness					
(D) triumph	nant learning experience	ce about	art			
V. Composition	n (30%)					
Write a 300-w	ord essay on how to e	njoy doin	ng nothing.			
/4t	· 一、作答於試是	 題上者,	————————————————————— 不予計分。	-		
備	註 二、試題請隨利					